Princeton R-V School District/Board of Education Meeting
November 13, 2023 Press News Release

Regular Board of Education Meeting
The agenda for the regular BOE meeting included:

o The Consent Agenda was approved consisting of
A) Approve October 9, 2023 Board of Education Minutes
B) Approve Bills for Payment and any Necessary Fund Transfers
C) Cash Flow Report for Month of October

Announcements
A) Thanksgiving Vacation — No School — November 22, 23, and 24
B) December BOE Meeting, Monday, December 11, 2023 @ 5:00PM
C) School Board Election Filing Dates December 5", 2023 — December 26th, 2023
Current seats held by: Chad Smith & Blake Boxley
D) School Board Election April 2, 2024
Old Business
e Grant Updates: On June 30, 2023, Governor Mike Parson signed House Bill No. 2 for Fiscal Year 2024 (FY2024) which
appropriated $50 million in funding for a second round of School Safety Grants to support physical safety improvements in
local school districts. In September, Princeton R-V was approved for $50,000 to be utilized in new purchasing three new sets
of doors at the High School building. In addition, the District will look to improve access control with the purchase of an
electronic door access system that can be implemented campus wide. The district will be working with suppliers to evaluate
implementation for the new doors and access controls.
New Business

e 2023 Board Policy & Regulation Updates were presented for review. These updates are slated for approval at the upcoming
January meeting.

e The Board approved the District Reading Success Plan. The plan will address reading proficiency/readiness screening; a
provision of intensive reading instruction particularly to students exhibiting a substantial reading deficiency and informing
and involving parents/guardians in improvement of student reading proficiency/readiness.

The board went into closed session at 6:00pm.

Closed Session Announcements:

The Board accepted the transfer of Extra Duty assignment for A+ Coordinator from High School Principal Dana Seymour to High
School Counselor Heather Hall.

The Board approved the hire of Elizabeth Oliver as evening custodian for the Elementary building.

The board adjourned at 6:20pm
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